HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSON
MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Date and Time:
Tuesday, October 13, 2015 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton NH

The meeting was called to order by HDC Chair pro tem Linda Salatiello at 7:05 PM.  
Roll Call

Members present: 

Linda Salatiello, Stuart Dyment and Nina Gardner 
Karen Ober (Ex Officio)

Members absent:

Nick Orgettas


Alternate Members present:
None


Alternate Members absent:
Franz Vail

Others Present:

Bob Ward (Town Planner)

Guests:


None
            Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members
      None
            Approval of Meeting Minutes
     The minutes of the September 8, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  Stuart Dyment moved the approval of the minutes as presented.  Nina Gardner seconded.  The minutes were approved unanimously as presented.
Continued Public Hearing re proposed window and door replacement as requested by Abigail and Phil Mercer:  Chair Linda Salatiello opened the continued public hearing which was continued from the September 8 meeting.  Town Planner Bob Ward reported that he had 

spoken with Phil Mercer who indicated that his wife/co-applicant Abigail Mercer had suffered a bad fall and that therefore they would not be attending the continued public hearing tonight concerning their proposed project.  Bob reported that he had called the Mercer’s and that Phil Mercer had provided a status report and an update concerning the window details.  Mercer indicated to Bob Ward that they (the applicants) had selected a different window manufacturer but that they did not have final design details at this point as they had just recently shifted to the new window company.  
The HDC noted that the applicants had not provided the complete window schedule and detailed specifications for all replacement windows as was requested at the previous HDC meeting.  Town Planner Ward reported that he had provided the applicants with a copy of the HDC’s “Standards and Guidelines”.

Bob reported that Phil had requested that the HDC go forward with the public hearing at tonight’s HDC meeting using the information which he (Phil) had provided to Town Planner Bob Ward. 
Bob reported that he had suggested to Phil that the HDC might not wish to proceed with further consideration of the Mercers’ application until such time as they would be able to attend the HDC meeting.  Bob had asked Mercer if they would be able to attend the regularly-scheduled November HDC meeting, which is scheduled for November 10.  Mercer indicated that he and his wife would be away on vacation on that date. 
Nina Gardner stated that she was not comfortable with the HDC proceeding with the public hearing without the applicants being present.  Stuart Dyment expressed that he was conflicted as to how to proceed in view of the substantial delay in re-opening the continued public hearing until the December HDC meeting, scheduled for December 8.  Linda Salatiello suggested that the HDC consider setting a different date for the November HDC meeting which would permit the Mercer’s to attend.  Karen Ober supported Linda’s suggestion of setting an alternate November meeting date when the applicants could attend and also wanted to have the project details available to the HDC for review and consideration.

Nina made a motion to continue the public hearing to a date in November when the applicants could attend and provided that the project details would be made available to the HDC.  The motion was seconded by Karen Ober and was approved unanimously.  Town Planner Ward was tasked with contacting the applicants and advising them of the HDC’s decision.
Certified Local Government Grant application 

Town Planner Bob Ward reported on the status of the Certified Local Government (CLG) grant application and reported that the Board of Selectmen had declined to sign the grant contract for various reasons.  Linda asked if the BOS had obtained a legal opinion before declining to sign the grant contract.  She stated that the only thing that the HDC can do at this point is to inform the NH Division of Historic Resources (DHR) that the Town of Sanbornton cannot accept the CLG grant for Fiscal Year 2016 and to ask the DHR if there are any options.
Nina Gardner suggested that the HDC increase its Fiscal Year 2017 budget to cover the Town Planner’s services to the HDC and also to provide a cash match to any possible future CLG grant.

Town Planner Ward was tasked with calling the DHR without delay and then notify Linda Salatiello of the results of the conversation with the DHR.

LCHIP Grant Application

Karen reported that the LCHIP staff recently came to Sanbornton to inspect the Old Town Hall tower.  They indicated that the decision of grant awards would not be forthcoming until late November or December.  Karen reported that the Town of Sanbornton LCHIP grant application was the smallest submitted in the current grant round.
State Historical Marker at Ingalls House
After a brief discussion concerning application to NHDOT for funding and installation of the historical marker at the Ingalls House, the HDC decided to delay starting research on this project until January. 
Next HDC Meeting and Proposed Agenda

The Commission will schedule the next HDC meeting for the next available date in November which is convenient for Abigail and Phil Mercer.    
Meeting Adjourned


There being no further business to be considered, the meeting adjourned at 8:34 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward
Town Planner 
